
1st  November 2024 

Principal’s Message What’s On… 

Term 4 
November 
4th Student Free Day no 
 children are to attend 
 school on this day. 
 
5th Melbourne Cup 
 Public Holiday 
 
6th St John’s First Aid 
 Clinics - All classes 
 
7th Year 1 Activity Night 
 5.00-6.45pm 
 
11th-13th  
 Year 3  Camp - Phillip 
 Island  Adventure Park 
 Year 6  Camp - City 
 CYC 
 
 12th Year 1 Excursion- 
 Melbourne Zoo 
 
18th  Swimming program 
 commences for 
 Year 3 classes, 4M, 4T 
 and all Year 6  
 
 Year 5 Excursion - 
 VSSEC Space Science  
 19th 5P & 5D 
 20th 5V & 5MP 
 22nd 5MT  
 
27th, 28th, 29th  - Year 2  
 Excursion—Mont 
 Delancey 
 
27th Yr 4F & 4H Crack It -  
 The Gameshow 
 Incursion 
  
29th Yr 4C & 4K Crack It -  
 The Gameshow 
 Incursion 
 
December  
4th Yr 4M & 4T Crack It -  
 The Gameshow 
 Incursion 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
BUNNINGS BBQ THANK YOU 
Many thanks to our dedicated Parents Club and parent           
volunteers for manning the Bunnings BBQ on Saturday. The 
school appreciates your valuable contribution of both time and 
energy in helping to raise funds for the school.   
 
HALLOWEEN DRESS UP … LOTS OF FUN! 
Today, lots of students and staff came along dressed in their   
crazy Halloween costumes for a gold coin donation. The Parents Club will be      
allocating the donation to improve the school in some way.  

YEAR 1 ACTIVITY EVENING  
Our Year 1 students will have the opportunity to participate in a fun filled 
‘activities evening’ next Thursday. Many thanks to our Year 1 staff for organising 
the event and to other staff members who are coming along to join in the fun. 
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REMEMBRANCE DAY- POPPIES ON SALE 
We will be conducting our Remembrance Day Commemoration on Monday 11th 
November. As students in Yr 6 will be on Camp, the ceremony will be led by our 
Yr 5  SRC members.  
A special part of our ceremony is placing flowers around the school’s flagpoles in 
remembrance. If possible, your child may like to bring some flowers from home 
for this occasion. Remembrance Day poppies will be on sale for students to  
purchase during recess until the 11th November. Remembrance Day poppies are 
on sale for $2.00 or $5.00, or wristbands for $3.00.   

REMINDER MONDAY 4TH NOVEMBER IS CURRICULUM DAY 
AND  
TUESDAY 5TH NOVEMBER IS A PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 A reminder that the school will be closed on Monday November 
4th and Tuesday November 5th for the Curriculum Day and the 
Melbourne Cup public holiday. OSHClub will be operating on 
Monday 4th November should your family require their service. 

DRIVING and PARKING AROUND OUR SCHOOL 
Parents are reminded to drive with extreme care and caution around the school. Last week, several 
parents were contacted by authorities for making a U turn on the Pinewood Drive school crossing 
itself - this is a very dangerous driving practice and potentially compromises the safety of children. 

I have also had concerns raised by other parents about some drivers doing U turns near the    
Toombah Street crossing and the Staff Carpark entrance.  This again is a dangerous driving practice 
as it potentially compromises the safety of our students. 

It is also timely to remind the community that the Toombah St driveway and carpark is for staff use 
only, and  should not be used, for drop-off, pick-up or for pedestrian access.  Please use the 
pedestrian gate to the side of the driveway to access the school. 

The laneway between the school and Pinewood shopping centre, is also a very busy thoroughfare for 
students and parents at the beginning and end of each school day. 
The laneway is privately owned land and is not part of the school. The laneway is not designed to 
carry the volume of school traffic that it does, therefore, extra care and patience is required for any 
drivers using this area. 

SAFE AND RESPECTFUL BEHAVIOUR WITHIN THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY 
REMINDER: It is of vital importance that our students feel safe and secure when attending school. 
Parents/Carers must only approach their own child/children when on the school grounds. Please 
see the link below regarding the types of behaviours that are not okay in our school community 
and those behaviours that positively enhance a safe, supportive and respectful school community. 

https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/respectful-behaviours-within-school-community-
parents-poster-english-2302 

Karen Jenkin 
Principal 



Respectful school communities 
start with respectful behaviour

For more information ask your school about the Respectful Behaviours within 
the School Community Policy.

Open and honest 
communication

Working together

Trust and respect

Fair and reasonable
expectations by all

21-088

Parents, carers, staff and students can help keep our 
school community safe, supportive and respectful.

Good relationships are based on:

This includes in-person, over-the-phone, email, text message, social 
media and online platforms.

These behaviours are not okay in our school community:

Harassment

Discriminatory 
and derogatory 
comments

Aggression

Intimidation

Threatening 
gestures

Threats

Violence

Rudeness 



Exciting new series, brand new to our Library Collection! Twisted Tales – offering a fresh take on classic 
Disney tales, exploring alternate storyline and unexpected twists! 
 
What if Cinderella never tried on the Slipper? 
What if Anna and Elsa never knew each other> 
What if the Evil Queen poisoned the Prince? 
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Celebration Time in the Artroom  
 
We are having a great time in the artroom creating celebratory 
objects and ornaments that reflect festivities from the many 
cultures represented in our school. Students are encouraged to 
create celebratory ornaments aligning with their own cultural 
heritage whether it be a star that reflects Christmas tradition, the Festival of Lights - Diwali or Bodhi Day - 
the Buddhist holiday. By discussing and embracing the many cultural traditions that are celebrated within 
the school we encourage acceptance, curiosity and respect amongst our student cohort. 
The students have created a range of pieces including Peace Doves - Prep; Celebration Stars - Year One;    
Ceramic Pots - Year 2; Tree Ornaments - Year 3 and Traditional Christmas Scenes - Year 5.  
Congratulations to all featured artists. 
 
Francine Combes and Joshua Barrett 
Visual Arts Department 
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REMEMBER TO BE SUNSMART. 
Students should wear hats 
which protect the face, 
back of the neck, eyes, 
and ears.  
Students can wear      
sunglasses. They should be 
close-fitting, wrap-around        
sunglasses that cover as much of 
the eye area as possible. 
Students can bring sunscreen to 
school. They should apply        
sunscreen at least 20 minutes   
before going outdoors and reapply 
every 2 hours when outdoors. 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK  
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